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MEMORANDUM
DATE:


May 31, 2016


TO:


Robert Baldwin, City Manager 
FROM:

Brad Kaine, Director of Public Services
SUBJECT:
Construction Management for the Beach Revitalization Project- Addendum to EDSA Agreement 
The Beach revitalization project is currently under construction. EDSA has been the lead designer and project manager for the consultant team (the Chappell Group, Flynn Engineering, SRS Architects and Craven Thompson) throughout the planning and design phases of the project. During the construction phase of the project, EDSA’s scope of services is limited to design administration. 
Staff is requesting EDSA provide oversight on behalf of the City and ensure the project is being constructed according to the plan. This effort is more extensive and includes coordination, logistics, budget management, design modifications, meetings with the City and agencies and various reports. 
Due to the location, complexity, and multi-agency requirements of this project, project management involves daily activity. Currently, the City’s project management responsibilities are being provided by the Deputy Public Services Director. Oversight of this project will reduce the Deputy Public Services Director’s resources at a time when there are increasing demands.
The Public Services Director recommends the City amend EDSA’s existing contract to include project management services retroactive to the start date of February 26, 2016 and ratifying expenditures to date in the amount of $4,200.00 for the period of February 26, 2016 through April 28, 2016. The proposed attached addendum provides the services necessary for the proper and complete management of the beach revitalization project. The costs of the services are not to exceed $54,875.00 as detailed below

$35,000.00 Project Management

$11,930.00 Design Services

$  3,000.00 Out of Pocket Allowance (not to exceed)

$  4,945.00 Out of Pocket Overage

$54,875.00 Total Contract Addendum

The original contract provided an allowance for $4,000 for out of pocket expenses.  The current out of pocket expenses incurred to date total $8,944.38. Therefore, additional funding is necessary in the amount of $4,945.00 to cover this overage.
Funding for these additional services will be made available and appropriated from Phase II: Beach Revitalization (301-72-60-572-63-10) to Phase I (301-72-59-572-31-10). If approved, the remaining balance for Phase II in FY16 will be $622,082.00.
RECOMMENDation

Administration recommends approval to extend the agreement with EDSA to add additional scope of services for project management in an amount not to exceed $54,875.00 and approve the appropriation of funds from Beach Revitalization Phase II.  
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